GREAT BASIN COLLEGE
STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes
February 21, 2020
11:00 a.m.

Meeting by Interactive System
Battle Mountain - GBC BM 3
Elko — Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122
Ely - GBC 112
Pahrump —- GBC PVC 119
Winnemucca - GBC 115

President Dodson called meeting to order at 11:02 a.m. Moved to roll call.

1. ROLL CALL

SGA Secretary Johnson commenced with roll call.

Executive Board

Present Melanie Dodson, President
Present Kaylani Stevens, Vice President
Present Brooke Johnson, Secretary
Present Chantell Garcia, Student Advocate
Battle Mountain Senator
vacant
Elko Senators
Excused Sandra Casas
Excused Gisselle Esparza
Present Katelynn Gurr
Present Angelica Ruiz
Resigned Arturo Ruiz Jr
Excused Sebastian Ruiz
Present Tailee Whiterock
Ely Senators
Present Jessica Sturges
Pahrump Senators
Present Katie Dempsey
Winnemucca Senators
Excused Antonia Marler
Present Breanna Sowinski

Members of the Public Present:

Director of Environmental Health, Safety and Security, Pat Anderson
Management and Marketing Professor, Stephen Theriault
CTE College Credit Coordinator, Sidnie Creamer
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PUBLIC COMMENT o INFORMATION
None.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Vice President Stevens motioned to approve the agenda for February 21, 2020. Senator Gurr seconded.
DISCUSSION: correct spelling on Senator Casas name put a “s” at the end of her name, put a “y” after
the “a” in Kaylani name. Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Secretary Johnson motioned to approve the minutes for February 14, 2020. Senator Gurr seconded.
DISCUSSION: None. Motion passed unanimously.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT INFORMATION

President Dodson reported she will be gone March 4-6. She read Senator Ruiz Jr. resignation letter.
She reminded everyone that dodgeball is next week and still need teams for it. Dodgeball is from 1-3
pm at the fitness center. 3-on-3 basketball is coming up, and poster need to be made and put up.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT INFORMATION

Vice President Stevens reported she will be gone next week. She reminded everyone about the SOLAR
meeting happening later at 1:30 pm, and asked members to attend if they can. The chalkboard are not
updated and asked with help with that task.

TREASURY REPORT INFORMATION
Student Advocate Garcia had nothing new to report.
STUDENT ADVOCATE’S REPORT INFORMATION

Student Advocate Garcia reported that she attended faculty senate that morning and told everyone about
the dodgeball and basketball event and had them on the weekly post that was sent to all faculty and staff
at GBC. She also sent a list of SGA event that have been approved so far to Vice President Rivera, so he
knows what is going on. Matt McCarty from the Foundation reached out about seeing if SGA member
would be willing to help with the silent auction at the Gala on March 21 from 7-8. Student Advocate
Garcia asked if someone will help make the posters for the Self Defense event and send it to Pat. She
reminded everyone that she will be gone next week until March 5 and she will not be answering her
phone or emails. Pat and Tammy are willing to help while she is gone.

SENATOR REPORTS INFORMATION

Battle Mountain- Secretary Johnson reported that Valentine’s week and Chocolate Mint Day went well.
Next week is National Tortilla chip day and we will be having a nacho bar and getting things ready for
St. Patrick Day.

Elko- Senator Ruiz when finals approach, she proposed a basketball day on May 1 for all the site.
Senator Gurr had nothing to report. Senator Whiterock is having a hard time getting together with
housing.
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Ely- Senator Sturges is still trying to get the photos release signed and will be traveling to Las Vegas
this weekend for her dad’s birthday.

Pahrump- Senator Dempsey reported that the scholarship workshop had 6 students that attended, and
she has Guess how many going until Monday and has 10 students on the list.

Winnemucca-Senator Sowinski reported that they are getting host forms done for the game night event
that is in March and everything is going well.

ACCREDITATION INFORMATION
Pat Anderson led a discussion about the upcoming accreditation visit.
PUBLIC COMMENT INFORMATION

Sidnie Creamer- Revitalization is planning an end of the semester event on May 8" from 4-7 and will be
having a graduation hat decorating table and is extended to the offsites. She wants to know if SGA
would be willing to host the hat decorating event or would provide the funds for that event. She asked
SGA to discuss this and get back to her.

Pat Anderson- Suggested to talk about it this afternoon and discussed this at the SOLAR meeting so the
clubs know about this.

Senator Sturges- she will take a poll to see how many students would be interested.
Secretary Johnson- think the student in Battle Mountain would like this event.
Vice President Stevens- She will be gone next meeting and Stephanie from GEAR UP club will be talk

about the late-night study session for midterms and they hope to get the Pahrump GEAR UP club to
participate with this event also.

Meeting is adjourned at 11:36 a.m.




